SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 28th June 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

23rd June 2010






       Jonathan Whitehurst










Deputy Town Clerk     
AGENDA
1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.   Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
 4.
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 17th May 2010.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 17th May 2010 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 21st June 2010.  (Previously circulated)
5.
Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
6. 
RSPB - Presentation
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).


7.
Bridleway 8 – The Baulk and Sandcast Working Group

To receive and consider the Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 8th June 2010 at 5.00pm (Copy attached)
8.
Emergency Plan incorporating Flood Plan Working Group
To receive and consider the Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 17th June 2010 at 10.00am (Copy attached)
9.
Request from Ken Lynch - Youth Engagement Day

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).


10.
Request from Ken Lynch - 
Bench
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
11. 
Riddy – Fence repairs

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
*12.
Confidential items

(a) Allotment and Cemetery Land
(b) Cemetery Working Group
13.
Press Release
*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Section (8 & 9) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985.  The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 28.06.10
Deputy Clerk’s Report

6. 
RSPB - Presentation

Amanda Crack project co-ordinator and Peter Bradley site manager will be giving a power-point presentation on new visitor plans for The Lodge, Sandy.
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give comment on the new visitor plans for The Lodge). 
9.
Request from Ken Lynch - 
Youth Engagement Day
Ken Lynch Co-ordinator of Youth Engagement Day has contacted the Town Council to ask if a youth engagement day on Wednesday 28th July 2010 could be held on one of the recreation grounds within Sandy. Bedford Road Recreation Ground would be the preferred location as this site has toilets. Two emails are attached.
The event will be run by Sandy Youth Organisation and they will be responsible for the youth group children. The Tactical Police Wing from RAF Henlow will hold exercises and these will include a spider’s web.
The Tactical Wing at RAF Henlow is offering the fun day as a Thank You to Sandy Youth Orgaisation as they helped with packing the boxes for Afghanistan.

The Youth Engagement Day will only be open to children who are Members of Sandy Youth Organisation as they will have to be supervised by the leaders of the Youth Group.

(Members are asked to decide (a) if they would like to give permission for the day (b) which recreation ground are they to use for the day (c) what if any conditions they would like to put on Sandy Youth Organisation).
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PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 28.06.10
Deputy Clerk’s Report
10.
Request from Ken Lynch - Bench

Members may recall that Mr Lynch has requested permission to purchase a vandal-proof bench for the Skateboard Park at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground. Members may also recall that they approved the purchase of the bench, the bench is to be installed shortly.

Mr Lynch has contacted the Town Council asking permission to purchase a second vandal-proof bench for the Skateboard Park at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground. 

The cost to purchase a bench is £400. 

(Members are requested to advise on whether they would like to give Mr Lynch permission to purchase a second bench for the Skateboard Park at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground.)
11.
Riddy – Fence repairs

Graham Bellamy Reserves Manager Bedfordshire for The Wildlife Trust for Bedfordshire has contacted the Council to report that a number of fence repairs are required. Copy attached
The Riddy and Pinnacle Management sub-committee will inspect the fence on Thursday 24th June 2010. The fence repairs need to be carried out before the Girtford end of the Riddy can be grazed, the cost of the repairs is £1,140 + v.a.t..
(Members are requested to decide if they would like to place the order for the fence repairs and if so which budget to take the money from.) 

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Bridleway 8 – The Baulk and Sandcast Working Group meeting held on Tuesday 8th June 2010 at 5.00pm in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy.

PRESENT

Mr M Hill (Chairman), Cllr Aldis, Cllr Blaine, Mrs P Cope, Mrs D Howlett, Mr G Inwood, Mr A Clothier, Mr R Lawrence and Mr C Nicol.

Also present was the Deputy Town Clerk.

1. Apologies – Mrs K Bourne.

2. Minutes of meetings held on Monday 29th March and 19th April 2010.

Mr Inwood questioned about the widths of the bridge and footpath to comply with mandatory standards. (Meeting on the 19th April 2010, item number 2, paragraph 4) Chris Nicol responded that they are in fact recommended highway standards and not a mandatory standard and if the bridges and footpath do not comply with the standard an exemption will have to be gained from Central Bedfordshire Council. 

Resolved: Following the above clarification that the minutes from the meetings on the 29th March and 19th April 2010 are approved as a correct record.

3. Sandcast Wood

The wood is owned by Central Bedfordshire Council, managed by Property Services and fishing rights leased to the Kings Arms Angling Club.

Cllr Blaine explained that the area has a long history and management plans have been prepared. 

Following further discussion it was

Resolved to recommend: That the old wooden fence along Sandcast Wood is removed.

Resolved: That Mr Nicol speaks to Property Services Department about the Rights of Way department taking over the management of Sandcast Wood.
4. Lighting 

Mr Clothier provided an update on the scheme and in particular lighting options.

Following discussion the group

Resolved to recommend:

(a) That if high level lighting is installed, the Stela LED square lantern is chosen.  However, the majority of the group would still prefer low level lighting.

(b) That a consultation of all relevant stakeholders is undertaken with regard to lighting of Bridleway 8.

(c) That the lights are switched off at 11.30pm.

A discussion then followed about bridge width and reconstruction on the path to the Baulk and Mr Clothier explained the restrictions under which he is asked to operate.

After some discussion about the various options contained in the consultation paper, the group 
Resolved to recommend: That the bridges over the dead river and the Riddy stream are replaced with bridges no more than 2.5 metres wide, which are of a steel structure and oak parapets.
5. Date and time of next meeting

The Chair thanked Mr Clothier for the quality and detail of the discussion paper he had prepared.

Mr Nicol and Mr Clothier to contact the Deputy Town Clerk with a suggested date for the next meeting.
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Minutes of the Emergency Plan incorporating Flood Plan Working Group meeting held on Thursday 17th June 2010 at 10.00am in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy.  


 
PRESENT

Cllrs M. Pettitt (Chairman) & N. Aldis.

Also present were Mr Paul Howard (Emergency Planning Officer) & Mr Steve Thomas, both from Central Bedfordshire Council.

1. Apologies – Mr J Walker.

2. Minutes of meeting held on the 4th March 2010.

Resolved: That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Emergency Plan incorporating Flood Plan Working Group held on the 4th March 2010 be approved as a correct record.
3. Flooding

Mr. Howard and Mr. Thomas explained that Central Bedfordshire Council’s flood guide is currently being reviewed; that the review should be completed by early September and will be considered at this group’s next meeting to be held later the same month.

Central Bedfordshire Council no longer recommend use of traditional sandbags, they now prefer to use a product known as the, Aqua-sac. The Environment Agency and Central Bedfordshire Council carry out early action on a flood warning. The EA and CBC are keen on promoting self help measures (Moving furniture), rather than people relying on sandbags or the equivalent. 

The group discussed generally the use of sand bags and Mr. Howard informed the group that Central Bedfordshire Council had purchased 1000 Aqua-sac’s for Sandy Town Council and these should have been delivered.

Resolved: That Mr Howard investigates the whereabouts of the aqua-sacs designated for Sandy and arranges delivery. 

The Civil Contingency Act encouraged stakeholders to form Local Resilience Forum’s of which Central Bedfordshire Council, Police, Fire and Ambulance form Category 1 and Utility companies, Train companies are part of Category 2.

The Local Resilience Forum identifies risks and these are added to the risk register, high risks include flooding.
The Pitt review was completed because of the flooding in 2007. In March 2011 the Environment Agency will be carrying out Exercise Water Mark to look at flood preparedness. The Floods and Waters Bill is coming in soon.

The Environment Agencies’ 4 trigger levels for flood warnings are being reviewed, with level 1 being a moderate risk. 

Central Bedfordshire Council’s disaster plan includes the following; identifies communities at risk, key infrastructure, and emergency reception places. The plan identifies 158 properties at a risk of flooding in Sandy. 

If a trigger is reached a flood monitoring cell is set up at a Police headquarters with multi-agencies. Central Bedfordshire Council will also set up an Emergency Control Centre at Chicksands where they deploy the emergency flood response team.

The Environment Agency used to provide training for flood warnings, they now provide public information. Central Bedfordshire Council is also looking to provide information, which will include information about people helping themselves. 

Resolved to recommend: (a) That the 158 identified properties are sent a leaflet inside the Autumn Town Council newsletter informing them of the work being done by this group, setting out details of Central Bedfordshire’s Flood Plan and inviting them to the next Community Safety Forum meeting.

(b) That flooding is added to the agenda of the Community Safety Forum meeting after the newsletter has been delivered.

Resolved: That Central Bedfordshire Council provides the Town Council with a map identifying the 158 (or more) properties which are perceived to be at risk of flooding. 

Resolved: That the contact list for the Jenkins Pavilion is deferred until the next meeting.
Members asked if Cllr. Blaine has an update on what other members of the BATPC are doing with regard to Emergency Planning.

Resolved: That Cllr. Blaine is asked to provide an update on what other members of the BATPC are doing with regard to Emergency Planning for the next meeting.
4. Date and time of next meeting

16th September 2010 at 10am.
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